
MALVERN CITY COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING 

MALVERN CITY HALL – 100 West 5th Street 
September 27, 2018 – 5 p.m. 

 
The September 27, 2018, special meeting of the Malvern City Council was called to order by Mayor 
Blackburn at 5 p.m., City Hall Council Chambers, 100 West 5th Street, Malvern, Iowa.  
 
Mayor Blackburn recognized the following Councilmembers as present:  Christina Androy, Roger 
Johnson, and Doug Shere. Bruce Breeding and Kate McGann were absent. Streets Superintendent Dave 
Hoose and City Clerk Mary Poort were also present. 
 
Androy motioned to approve the agenda. Shere seconded. All ayes; motion carried.  
 
At 5:03 p.m., Johnson motioned to move into Closed Session as requested by applicants for purposes of 
hiring a City Streets Laborer. Shere seconded. Roll Call Ayes: Androy, Johnson, Shere; Nays: none. 
Absent: Breeding and McGann. Motion carried. Hoose exited the meeting.  
  
A Closed Session was conducted. 
 
At 5:15 p.m., special session continued. Shere motioned to offer the Streets Laborer position to 
Applicant #1, pending acceptance, with Applicant #2, Applicant #3, and Applicant #4 in that order 
pending Applicant #1’s confirmation. Johnson seconded. All ayes; motion carried. 
  
Androy motioned to approve the amendment of November 13, 2017, minutes per auditor request— 
McGann motioned to select HGM for Design and Construction Inspection services involved with 
replacement of the Marion Avenue Bridge. “Johnson seconded. All ayes; motion carried.” Shere 
seconded. All ayes; motion carried. 
 
Comments regarding non-agenda items: Congratulations on Malvern’s news of the $500,000 CDBG for 
the Water Treatment Plant Project.  
 
Androy motioned to adjourn the special meeting. There being no further business, the meeting was 
adjourned at 5:18 p.m. 
 

Michael K. Blackburn, Mayor 
ATTEST: 
Mary Poort, City Clerk 
 


